Kenley Flood Mitigation Feasibility Study -Communication Event

The Council have been working with the Environment Agency to understand the causes of the regular flooding at the Kenley Lane / Welcomes Road intersection and develop potential mitigation options. Over the last year we have completed:

- A resident questionnaire to collect flood history information
- Drainage surveys and soakaway tests (including extensive cleaning and silt removal)
- A detailed flood risk model of the area to understand flood mechanisms
- Development of potential flood mitigation solutions

The outcome of this process is that we now understand the flood risk and the mechanisms which lead to the flooding we have seen in the past. We have also developed some mitigation options to reduce flood frequency and severity.

Come and join us from 4pm - 8pm at a drop in session on Tuesday 1 November 2016 at Kenley Memorial Hall (92 Godstone Road, Kenley CR8 5AB) to see the ideas we have developed to alleviate the flood risk, give us some feedback and find out what you can do to help.

For further information, please call **020 8726 6000** or email **floodandwater@croydon.gov.uk**

